Good neighbors. Great lawyers.

205 5th Avenue S., Suite 600 P.O. Box 1626 La Crosse, WI 54602-1626 Phone: 608-784-5678 Fax: 608-784-0557

February 23, 2021

501 Empire Street, Suite 102 P.O. Box 50 Holmen, WI 54636-0050 Phone: 608-526-9320 Fax: 608-526-6394

Mayor Tim Kabat City Hall

Email: general@johnsflaherty.com Web: www.johnsflaherty.com RE: PFAs

## **ATTORNEYS**

Robert P. Smyth
Maureen L. Kinney
Terence R. Collins
Brent P. Smith \*
Ellen M. Frantz
Steven P. Doyle
Sonja C. Davig
Brian G. Weber
Joseph G. Veenstra
Brandon J. Prinsen
Anthony R. Gingrasso \*
David A. Pierce
Ellen R. Atterbury
Katelyn K. Doyle

Dear Mayor Kabat

Enclosed please find an email from the Town of Campbell Board of Supervisors regarding testing of private wells in the Town of Campbell. Thank you.

Respectfully,

JOHNS, FLAHERTY & COLLINS, S.C.

Brent P. Smith

e-mail: brent@johnsflaherty.com

BPS/djk

Enclosure

Michael L. Stoker 1956-2011 Daniel T. Flaherty

James P. Gokey

1949-1998

1923-2013 RETIRED

Robert D. Johns, Jr. Gregory S. Bonney Peder G. Arneson

PARALEGALS

Lisa L. Felt Jane R. Peterson

\* Admitted to the Minnesota Bar

A Service Corporation

Dear Mayor Kabat,

This letter is a follow up to our letter sent December 15, 2020 asking the City of La Crosse to test all of the private wells in the Town of Campbell. Our request was sent out of concern for our residents and the safety of their water. The City declined our request at that time, instead choosing to "focus its efforts and follow through on the significant steps it said it would take earlier on the subject matter."

We appreciate that the City has expanded the original testing area, identifying three additional zones to be tested. The Town chose to test the wells at the Community Center, Library, and Town Hall at our expense. This week, we received the results of those tests. The combined PFAS results at the Library were 26.10 parts per trillion, above the DNR's recommended standard. The results at the Community Center were a combined 10.85 parts per trillion. Neither of these facilities were in the original or expanded testing areas identified by the City.

Although official results from the second round of testing have not been shared with the Town, residents in the expanded testing area have chosen to share their results with us. These results are above and beyond the standard set by the DNR. Other residents (outside all testing areas) have chosen to conduct tests, at their own expense. Several of these test results have also come back above the standard set by the DNR.

At this time, based on these results both in and outside of the identified testing areas, we are asking the City to expand the testing area, both to the west and the southwest of the current testing areas north of I-90. We are concerned for the health and safety of our residents.

Any additional information that you could provide us at this time regarding the ongoing investigation and/or the results known at this point would be appreciated.

Sincerely,

Town of Campbell Board of Supervisors